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NEXT WDA CLUB MEETING TO BE HELD at the 
Woodland Library, Leake Room, Monday  

July 9th @ 7pm 
Board meeting @ 6pm 

¶ Prez Sez    Forrest Barton 

¶ Milt DeGroodt   1927  -  2018 

¶ Board Meeting Minutes  Mike Frint 

¶ Club Meeting Minutes  Mike Frint 

¶ Meeting pictures   Mike Frint 

¶ Modelerôs Corner  Rich Geertson 

¶ Hobbico files for Chapter 7 bankruptcy 

 

Well as I sit here writing this 

monthôs article I canôt believe it has almost been a year 

since we started talking about club safety and fences.  

Since most of this material has been covered in the past 

year by either Jeff or myself at meetings and/or newslet-

ters I am going to try and keep this relatively concise, 

and mainly in response to the opinion piece from last 

month. 

First and by far the most important thing here is that 

I want to thank the guys working at the field.  This has 

been a few busy months with wrapping up the plumbing 

project and then transitioning right into this project.  

They worked very quickly to get this fence up.  The 

catch fence has started to go up and hopefully by the 

next meeting that will be done as well.  I canôt say 

enough about the guys working at our field that get 

these things done.  Thank you éTHANK YOUéfor all 

that you do for us.  We all really appreciate what you do 

so that we can enjoy this wonderful flying site. 

I am only going to touch on a few items that were 

brought up that I find critical to the conversation at 

hand.  As I said that was an opinion piece put forth and 

we are all entitled to our opinions on issues.  I actually 

find in my line of work quite often differing opinions and 

perspectives coming together are a good thing and usu-

ally produce good results.  That is the situation that has 

happened over the past year from where this projected 

started to where it is now as were putting the final 

touches on. 

The first thing I wanted to touch on is the notion 

that all this club business has not been handled correct-

ly.  There have been hours of discussion and seven sep-

arate motions on this issue over the past year:  Four by 

the board and three by the general membership; all sev-

en motions and their accompanying votes were conduct-

ed properly according to Roberts Rules and the by-laws 

that govern this club.  Through all of these votes plan-

ning has been ongoing and club funds were being used 

to purchase materials as the scope was changing and 

evolving.  At the June board meeting eight of the nine 

board members were present.  The eight board mem-

bers present unanimously indicated to proceed with the 

project as approved by the club and planned for the 

June work party. 
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Now let me give you my perspective on this situation.  Last year as a board member and now 6 months as presi-

dent I have only had 2 people purposely reach out contact me specifically about this issue.  Both of those people did-

nôt want to see the fences going in.  However what I was getting was a lot of what I consider informal contact on 

this issue.  Through casual discussions at the field, at events and at the meetings when this topic would come up 

with members I would get one of three responses.  Please keep in mind I am paraphrasing to lump these all togeth-

er.  

  

1.  I do not want to see these fences at our flying site.  

2.  I really donôt care either way since I am not going to hit the fence anyway.   

3.  I like the fence and understand the safety aspect; they should be put in.   
 

I have only had a few people tell me they donôt like the idea of fences.  I would say 90% of what I heard was 

either comment #2 or #3.  Of those two groups I would say it was about a 70/30 split in favor of the fences vs. 

those that didnôt care either way. 

The board has a responsibility to look at this in a much more conservative manner on behalf of the members and 

guests we have on site in relation to their personal safety.  Safety is the fundamental heart of what all of this discus-

sion and the fence is truly about.  You have two schools of thought here: First are those of the opinion that the odds 

of an aircraft going into this area resulting in an injury are so remote they are OK with the ñacceptable riskò and 

donôt want to see the loss of an aircraft due to any barriers.  The other side of this is from those that are not willing 

to gamble with anyoneôs safety.  We all understand there could be mechanical issue, or lack of piloting skills, or bad 

decision making, or maybe an airplane thatôs just plain hard to fly.  We are looking at this from the perspective of if 

the pilot in command either canôt stop their aircraft or their decision making process is pushing a bad situation at 

some point and the aircraft needs to be restrained.  For the board that point was determined by virtue of the pilotôs 

flight line being at 35ô off the runway.  In this clubôs history we have been fortunate that we have had no significant 

injuries.  Partly due to that safety record the opinion piece published was calling this a ñSolution without a Problem,ò 

and once again that is an opinion.  However the board disagrees with that opinion.  To use the same phraseology 

the board sees this as ñA problem that just hasnôt resulted in an injury yet, so we need a solution.ò  I can relate any 

number of incidents, where if things had just been slightly different, we would have had some very bad outcomes. 

But I donôt need to because the opinion piece published last month illustrated several of those situations for me and 

I can give you quite a few more off the top of my head that were not cited.  Next time you see me at the field ask 

me about a DA100 tumbling through the pilotôs stations where people were standing.   

Contrary to the article this club does have some history dealing with fences.  When the field was reversed at the 

old site for two years before we moved we had these fences in a similar fashion in place.  For those two years I donôt 

recall any issues or great debate about those fences being up at that time.  Also from the old field I can point to two 

incidents where fences, albeit not pilotôs fences, but rather a spectator fence and a pit fence saved us great bodily 

injury.  In one case I might go as far as a saying saved a life.  You can ask me about those as well.  The point being 

that this club has experience and knows that fences do work well for restraining aircraft and protecting people from 

them. 

Guys, in closing on this issue, as I stated in the beginning I think the final product that you will see is so much 

better than where we started a year ago.  This was due to all the discussion and compromise by both sides.  So I 

want to thank all parties involved and all the voices that stood up on both sides as we went through this effort.  

However at some point discussion needs to result in action and that is where we are today with the fence going in.  

For what itôs worth I am certain that no one person got 100% of what they wanted out of this.  This is truly a com-

promise that has been a year in the making.   So please have open minds about the final results, give it a shot and 

letôs try to move forward.  Weôre all here to have fun and enjoy each otherôs company in this wonderful hobby, so 

letôs enjoy it and each other. 

 

As always if you have thoughts please let me know.   

Otherwise I look forward to seeing you all around the field. 

Thanks, Forrest 

 

Editorôs note:  Please see field pictures next page.  Thanks to Linda Welch for posting these on FB 
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